
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
March 17, 2014 

Broz Bar – Ellsworth, WI 
 

Members Present: Jerry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Ken Majeski, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn  Johnson,  Everett Muhlhausen, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen,  Darren Place, Ron Wilkens, Roxanne Bowell 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Secretary's Report for February was distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen.   Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 
Tina Huppert, second by Sharolyn Johnson.  Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert.  Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Jerry Johnson, second by 
Ron Wilkens.  Motion passed. 
 
President Larry Johnson reported that Finance and Personnel passed opening County P and will go on to the County 
Board on March 25th. Hartland rescinded their motion for a referendum this month and will work on an ordinance for 
next month. 
 
The Moose Lodge Fundraiser Breakfast will be April 6th, and tickets were distributed to members to sell. 
 
Discussion took place on printing of the Pierce County ATV Maps.  President Larry Johnson distributed a sample map 
from Dunn County, one from Jill Sears, with two sides printed for $3.60 a map, and a copy a member had printed off 
from the website, and discussion took place regarding a St. Croix Map printed in Hayward. We need to put the sponsors 
on the back of the map and the 3 villages. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson, to proceed to print a map 
and put sponsors on the map. Motion passed. More discussion ensued and another motion by Tina Huppert, second by 
Jerry Johnson, to approve printing of the map at the next meeting. Motion passed. 
 
Pepin County is starting an ATV club and their second meeting will be Tuesday, March 18th. 
 
President Larry Johnson reported that we will need  20 more arrows and 10 route ends to sign Hartland/ Isabelle and 
Rock Elm/Union. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson, to purchase 20 more arrows and 10 route end signs. 
Motion passed. 
 
Discussion took place regarding the Outdoor Recreation Plan. Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Tina Huppert, 
to amend the current Outdoor Recreation Plan to include a connection to Pepin County. Motion passed. 
 
President Larry Johnson made a suggestion to contact representatives from St. Croix, Dunn, and Pepin and discuss the 
Outdoor Recreation Plans so they are all similar.  
 
Motion by Ron Wilkens, second by Tina Huppert, to accept the following listing of upcoming meeting locations. Motion 
Passed. 
 April – Gaylen Langer’s with a Potluck to eat at 6 p.m. 
 May – Longbranch in Elmwood 
 June – Clyde’s Corner in Beldenville 
 July – Sneakers Pub & Eatery in Spring Valley 
 August – El Paso Bar and Grill in El Paso 
 September – Broz in Ellsworth 
 



The next meeting will be on April 21, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at Gaylen Langer’s in Beldenville.  
 
Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Jerry Johnson, to adjourn at 6:50 p.m.  Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary 
 


